
July 2nd, 2007 

Dear Ms Simmons, 

In connection with negotiations and contract administration, the Union of course has an 
abiding interest in the health and safety of its members and the general public.   

1) Please supply the Union with the footage of leaded-joint pipe in the St Charles 
Division and the footage of asbestos cement pipe in St Charles Division.   

2) In addition, supply the Union with enough information to calculate the percentage 
of total pipe which has Lead or asbestos.   

3) Does the Company have a schedule for removing such pipe? 

4) Does the Company plan to upgrade safety equipment used when working on 
asbestos concrete pipe? 

5) How many jobs over the last five years have been worked on asbestos concrete 
pipe or on leaded joint pipe? 

Thank you in advance for providing this information as quickly as possible. 

Yours truly, 

 

Doug Willis 

President of UWUA Local 455 

 

 

 

  


